
 Greetings Father, Mr. Joe,  Dao, and Parishioners. 

Yesterday, I received $291,928,000 VND support for the children for the new school year 
2024-2025. 

 I have mixed emotions of joy, happiness, and gratitude for the love everyone has for the 
children.  As someone who's responsible for raising the children, I feel I am loved, 
protected, cared for, and taken care in everything by God through yourself and 
everyone.  I have no word to express my gratitude, besides saying thanks and prayers to 
you and everyone every day. 

I'd like to also provide some good news. 

  

1. Y Nu and Y Yeu Ori, formerly received boarding at Phương Quy have graduated from 
their English course and found jobs in Da Nang, they now are able to take care of their 
lives as well as help their families. 

 2. On August 15th, Y Ngoen completed her University course in Early Learning 
Education in Ban Me Thuot.  She invited me to attend her Graduation Ceremony.  After 
that, she will commence her religious life in the Sister's Order. 

 3. Y Hang completed her Primary Teaching Degree and worked for 1 year, then following 
God's call, she decided to join the Sisters' Order.  This year, she entered the novitiate, 
and in 2 years, she will take her vows and become a Nun. 

 4. Y Ngan just completed Year 12 and will continue her education in Early Learning 
Education courses at University in Kontum. 

5. Y Khue is in her 2nd year in Nursing in Gia Lai. 

6. Y Vut is also in her 2nd year in Nursing in Kontum. 

7. Y Dang and Y Bich are in 2nd year English course at the University in Quy Nhon. 

8. The children currently boarding at Phương Quy are very good, lovely, obedient, 
studious, polite, most of them do well and are praised by School for their dedicated 
learning style.  

Comparing to the initial difficulties encountered when I just returned to Phuong Quy 
convent, the love and care for the children are my greatest motivation and daily joy 
during the time the girls and I spend together. 

The information presented to you and everyone at this new school year is the very and 
the deepest gratitude the children and myself would like to send you.The children pray 
for the Parish and everyone there every day, may God's grace be with you Fr Linh as you 
move to the new Parish, may peace and good health be with everyone in the Parish. 

  

Sr. Maria Ho Thi Cam Nhung.  

 


